
Priory News 9th May 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Our OPAL provision at lunchtime continues to be enjoyed by all 

our children. The beach area is a great hit—particularly in the 

sunshine—and it is lovely to see the children enjoying the area—

digging and creating in the sand.  

This weekend, we have our Community Build Day planned for 

Sunday. We’d love you to join us! Come along (10am—3pm) to 

help us—we are planning to move our earth mound to create a 

covering for our tunnel, move the boat to the beach and create 

mud kitchen. If you have a spade, or some tools to help, that 

would be great. If you have a wheelbarrow, that would be      

fantastic too! The more the merrier—we’ll bring the snacks.  

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Community Build Day 11th May 

Y6 SATS Week 12th—15th May 

TH5 Class Assembly 14th May 

Y4 Burwell Residential 12th—16th May 

Y3/4 Tennis Festival 20th May 

Y3 Light Workshop with Whipple         

Museum 

21st May 

Y3/4 Discos 22nd May 

End of Half-Term 23rd May 

Training Day—School Closed 2nd June 

FOPJS Bake Sale 13th June 

BW3 Class Assembly 18th June 

Y6 Grafham Residential 18th—20th June 

Longsands and Ernulf Transition Days 24th—25th June 

Musical Event 27th June 

Dan the Skipping Man 30th June—1st July 

EL4 Class Assembly 2nd July 

FOPJS Summer BBQ 4th July 

Sports Day (morning) 8th July 

Y4 Ely Cathedral Trip 16th July 

Y5/6 Discos 17th July 

End of Summer Term 23rd July 

VE Day Celebrations  

Our children were transported back to the 1940s to mark the 

80th Anniversary of VE Day. Dance workshops were held for all 

classes, transporting the children back to 1940s dance / music. 

They concentrated well, and showed great rhythm and moves in 

their dancing. Well done! 

Our school caterer, ABM, prepared a special meal for the       

children with a hall decorated with bunting and table                  

decorations.  

Time was also taken in class to learn more about the VE Day 

Celebrations that took place 80 years ago, alongside a special 

assembly.  

School Roundabout 

Just a little reminder to ensure that children get out of cars 

on the pavement side of the roundabout to ensure their 

safety. 

If you arrive by car and wait on our roundabout before the 

start of the school day, please could you switch off your 

engine.  

We are keen to reduce pollution in the air, and by making 

this small adjustment, we can improve the air around the 

school site at this time. Thank-you. 







 


